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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 2nd February 2013
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), John Patton (VP), Fred McCrea (VP), Bill Caughey (Pres), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Sam Howlett (CWA), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Ken Tweedie (VP & CWA), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), Ashley Elliott (Roughan), Carol McKeown (Roughan), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), David Johnston (Laganvale), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus)
Apologies

Morris Cameron (1st Old Boys), Prof. Michael Alcorn (Downshire)
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised of the January correspondence.
Rodney White contacted the BBL to advise of the withdrawal of sponsorship for the Fivemiletown contest due to current financial circumstances. (This was discussed later in the meeting.)
Sheila Mulligan contacted the BBL on behalf of Roughan Silver Band to advise of new band delegates - Andrew Gordon, Carol McKeown and Ashley Elliott

A circular was received from Belfast City Council advising of advertising opportunities in their City Matters newsletter for arts events occurring within Belfast. (This was forwarded to bands in the greater Belfast area.)
Ian Burch contacted the BBL on behalf of the Templemore Band advising of their unfortunate withdrawal from the Fivemiletown contest.
Andrew Carlisle of the STRIPE project / GOLI forwarded a letter of invitation to information sessions relating to funding for local bands being ran by Diane Dodds in her role as MEP. The dates/locations for the sessions are:
13th Feb 7:30pm Ramada Hotel, Belfast

21st Feb 7:30pm Valley Hotel, Fivemiletown 

A letter was received from Richard Whiteside on behalf of the NIBA requesting that the BBL provide list of suitable test pieces for forthcoming Championship of Ireland Contest in October 2013.
Allan Davison welcomed Carol McKeown and Ashley Elliott to their first BBL meeting. He also congratulated Ashley on his recent selection to represent Northern Ireland at the 2013 European Youth Brass Band.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in current account was £7,899.78. 
He noted that the balance was currently inflated as affiliation fees, Solos & Quartets and Fivemiletown entry fees had recently been received although these events were yet to occur.
He noted a small correction to the Festival of Brass at Queen’s University account with advertising raising £190 instead of £180. He also noted an increase on door takings at the contest with £540 taken in 2012 versus £328 in 2011 which was very encouraging. 

Allan Davison noted that the BBL had been prepared to lose up to £1000 on the event therefore the smaller loss of under £300 was excellent. He hoped that the event would soon become self-sustaining.
Solos & Quartets 2013 
Alan Hunter advised the meeting that he had been approached to accept a late entry to the competition. A discussion on whether to accept the entry ensued and a decision was made by those present that it should not be accepted. He noted that various delays had meant that the draw would be made shortly. Entries were confirmed as follows:

Seniors = 74 - Solo Melody 31, C solos 3, B solos 13, A solos 13, 10 Piece A 1, Senior Ensemble 6, B Quartet 1, A Quartet 6
Juniors = 89 – 10+under 19, 12+under 21, 15+under 27, 17+under 12, 12+under ensemble 1, 17+under ensemble 4, Junior Bands 5

The day’s proceedings will commence at 9:30am and should be complete by around 6pm.

Allan Davison confirmed that Ian Williams will arrive on the Friday before the competition and thanked Patricia Gibson for offering to put him up. Paul Kirk will contact Ian to confirm finer details. Alan Hunter will contact Bob Quick similarly.

Sam Howlett offered his services as First Aider on the day, having recently qualified. 

Paul Kirk advised that there would be some restrictions on parking on the day with spaces along the front wall of the car park not available public use.
Allan Davison requested that bands who had yet to return trophies should have them at the venue by 9:30am.
Fivemiletown Contest 2013 
Paul Kirk advised the meeting that 17 entries had been received, with 1 withdrawal to date. 
The draw was then made as follows:

4th Section
1. Maguiresbridge 2. St Mary’s 3. Warrenpoint 4. Dungannon 5. Letterbreen
3rd Section
1. St Mark’s 2. CWA 3. Comber 4. Wellington

2nd Section
1. 3rd Carrickfergus 2. Ballyduff 3. Roughan
Championship Section
1. Laganvale 2. 1st Old Boys 3. Murley 4. Downshire

A letter will be distributed to competing bands advising of draw, timings, rehearsal schedule etc
Regarding the withdrawal of sponsorship of the event Allan Davison advised that he had discussed the matter with Rodney White. He was pleased to report that some sponsorship will now be available although the amount was yet to be agreed. Allan also advised that he will speak to Greg Williamson at the Valley Hotel shortly. 
He noted that last year’s event made a good profit of £615 which is normally used to fund the Band of the Year award. The intention this year would be for the event to break even.

Stephen Kennedy advised that Programme sales were £116 last year, Door takings were £630 and the prize fund was £2175.

Allan confirmed that Laganvale band will supply percussion on the day. Van hire has been arranged and Andy McQuiggan of Laganvale and Sam Howlett of CWA will be on hand to assist bands. 

He also confirmed that Dr Joe McKee who was suggested at the January meeting was unavailable and that local teacher Rachel Bingham will be the entertainment adjudicator on the day.
Bill Caughey requested that a microphone stand be made available on the day. Allan Davison will mention to the staff at the hotel.

Allan requested that competing bands respect the performances of others with regards to noise levels in the venue.

Although timings are not yet agreed, the day’s proceedings are likely to commence at 9:30am with 4th and 3rd sections running to lunchtime. The afternoon session will commence with the 2nd section at around 2:30pm with the Championship section due to start around 4:50pm.
It was proposed and agreed by those present that results for 3rd and 4th sections would be given at the end of the morning session, prior to the lunch break.
Allan Davison queried whether the marking system used last year should be retained. No objections or other proposals were received. 

Carol McKeown queried performance times. These were agreed as 15-20 mins for sections 2, 3, 4 and 20-25 mins for Championship section.

Paul Kirk appealed to bands to provide adjudicator’s scores prior to the event where possible.

Allan Davison raised the subject of behaviour on social media such as Facebook following contests. He noted that comments from various parties were starting to become an issue and requested that band reps encourage their members to moderate comments.

Spring Festival 2013

Andrew Duncan has been confirmed as adjudicator on following consultation with Championship bands regarding his possible conflict of interest with Kingdom Brass, whom he conducted up to October 2011 and on various occasions since. A proviso was offered by one band that he hasn’t and won’t conduct or rehearse Kingdom on their chosen test piece for the competition. 
Allan Davison noted that Andrew would also like to spend some time with the BBL to discuss matters in his role as Development Officer for the Scottish Brass Band Association. 

With the adjudicator confirmed, Paul Kirk advised those present that entry packs would shortly be distributed to bands with a closing date of the BBL meeting on 9th March.

Allan Davison noted that Kingdom Brass had been in touch with the North West Festival regarding accommodation and a possible concert performance. He suggested that they may perform a short 30 minute concert whilst results are prepared on the day and also the possibility of them running master-classes and workshops. However, their visit and subsequent contest entry had not yet been officially confirmed.

It was mentioned that some band members had expressed concern at a possibility of prize money leaving the local banding movement however it was also noted that the situation works both ways with local bands often competing in contests on the mainland. Various discussions ensued regarding the potential implications of other mainland Championship bands of invariably higher standard entering local contests 

Any Other Business
Ronnie Kennedy queried the progress of the Tom Mercer Memorial Trophy. Allan Davison advised that he hadn’t been in contact with Ronnie White recently but will endeavour to do so soon. He also advised that he had not been in contact with Maureen Orr recently due to reports of her ill health but would be in touch shortly regarding the Derek Orr Memorial Trophy.
Bill Clements requested clarification on which day the Festival of Brass at Queen’s contest would run. He was advised that it would likely occur on the Saturday.

Ronnie Kennedy queried whether band conductors were permitted to serve as BBL band delegates. He was advised that there was nothing in the rules against such a position, however, delegates must be registered members of the bands they represent.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will take place on Saturday 9th March due to the contest at Fivemiletown
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